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Dear Interested Party: 
 
Thank you for your interest regarding the Permit to Install (PTI) Application No. 13-19B 
submitted by FCA US LLC, to the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, 
and Energy (EGLE), requesting changes to a previously permitted project involving a 
new automotive paint shop and proposed changes to the existing automotive assembly 
line at the Warren Truck Assembly Plant (Warren Truck), located at 21500 Mound Road 
in Warren, Michigan. 
 
Pursuant to state and federal requirements, EGLE held a public comment period that 
ended on June 14, 2021, with a public hearing on June 2, 2021, on its proposed 
conditional approval of the permit.  The Air Quality Division (AQD) received no written 
comments during the public comment period and four verbal comments were presented 
at the public hearing and through voicemail. 
 
After careful consideration of the issues and pursuant to the delegation of authority from 
the Director of EGLE, I have approved PTI No. 13-19B with no modifications made to 
the proposed permit. 
 
The Response to Comments (RTC) Document provides our responses to comments 
received during the public comment period and at the public hearing.  The RTC 
Document and the Permit Terms and Conditions are available at: 
 
https://www.michigan.gov/egle/0,9429,7-135-3310_70487_97578---,00.html  
 
Thank you for your input regarding our review of this permit application.  If you have any 
questions, please contact Mr. David Thompson, AQD, at 517-582-5095, or you may 
contact me. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
  
 

Mary Ann Dolehanty, Director 
 Air Quality Division 
 517-284-6773 
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cc:  Senator Paul Wojno 

Representative Lori Stone 
Mayor James R. Fouts, City of Warren 
Mr. Anthony G. Forlini, Macomb County Clerk 
Ms. Denise Fair, Chief Public Health Officer, City of Detroit 
Ms. Crystal Gilbert, Buildings, Safety Engineering and Environmental Department 

(BSEED), City of Detroit 
Mr. Paul Max, BSEED, City of Detroit, BSEED 
Mayor Drew Dilkens, City of Windsor 
Ms. Marcelina Wilson, Windsor Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and 

Parks, Ontario 
Mr. Sean Morrison, Sarnia Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks, 

Ontario 
Ms. Karina Richters, Environmental Sustainability and Climate Change, 

City of Windsor 
Ms. Averil Parent, City of Windsor 
Mr. Mark J. Burrows, International Joint Commission 
Mr. Mike Hopkins, Ohio Environmental Protection Agency 
Ms. Rachel Rinehart, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
Mr. Constantine Blathras, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
Mr. Andrew Ragalyi, Plant Manager, FCA US LLC 
Mr. Greg Rose, FCA US LLC 
Mr. Anthony Percha, GZA GeoEnvironmental 
Mr. Travis Boeskool, Legislative Liaison, EGLE 
Mr. Nick Assendelft, Public Information Officer, EGLE 
Ms. Joyce Zhu, EGLE 
Mr. David Thompson, EGLE 


